
 
 

Week Ending Sunday, April 02, 2017 
Volume 8, Issue 14 

 

 
 

This-N-That 
 
There are many things that go on in our VA Healthcare System as well as in civilian society that truly anger me. 
 
We’ve all heard of the issues plaguing VA Hospitals around the country since news broke in 2014 of a massive 
VA scandal under then U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs Secretary Eric Shinseki. 
 
What is being disclosed now, if true, is another scandal that should be of great concern to the public. 
 
It is being reported that White Coat Waste Project, an animal rights group, is claiming that medical testing on 
dogs within the McGuire Veteran’s Hospital is “cruel and bad science.” 
 
Abuse to our Veterans is the worst, but abuse to animals now too?  When and how will this insanity stop? 
 
Then we have, according to the VA a "clerical error" where Veterans have been being "over paid" some for a 
number of years and the VA is sending out letters letting Veterans know and demanding restitution, some in 
excess of $20,000.00. 
 
Would seem to me that the VA would know and understand the mere pittance of benefits awarded is used up 
on daily living, housing, utilities, gas, insurance, etc. and that there is just no way on earth Veterans could 
make any form of restitution for an error on the part of the VA and would simply correct the problem, 
discharge the "debt" and move on. 
 
But no, instead they will STOP all benefits until such time as the debt is repaid there by placing the Veteran 
and his/her family on the streets for not being able to pay rent or mortgage payments. 
 
This action happens far more than most ever even hear about, but this practice needs to stop, and Veterans 
not being penalized for an error on the part of the VA. 
 
Again as we have been doing for a few weeks now you will find further on down in this newsletter several 
action items. 
 
Some are repeats and a couple of them are new ones.  Please take the time and help either yourself or your 
fellow Veteran or the widow of a Veteran by sending off all the pre-written E-Mails to your reps in DC. 



 
Even if you have already taken the action, please do it again.  We need to keep the pressure on all 535 
members of Congress so they will get the message we're DEAD serious and action needs to be taken in favor 
of Veterans and widows nationwide.  No more waiting! 
 
And again we'd like to ask that you either forward this newsletter to friends and family or copy and paste the 
action items into a E-Mail and ask all of them to please help by sending off the prewritten E-Mails as well, and 
maybe if they would also do the same and forward to their address book as well. 
 
This is how we make things go viral, and get many others to help in the fight for better care, better and more 
benefits for ALL Veterans! 
 
On behalf of our Volunteers nationwide and myself, we wish you and your family good health! 
 
Respectfully, 
Jim Davis 
Founder 
Jim.Davis@Veterans-For-Change.org 
 

 
 

 
 

Help Blue Water Vietnam Vets Exposed to Agent Orange 
 
The “Blue Water Navy Vietnam Veterans Act” has been introduced in both the House and Senate (H.R. 299 & S. 
422 respectively). These proposals would clarify that service members serving off the coast of the Republic of 
Vietnam during the Vietnam conflict have a presumption for filing disability claims with the Department of 
Veterans Affairs (VA) for ailments associated with exposure to the Agent Orange herbicide. FRA believes 
Congress should recognize that so-called “Blue water” veterans were exposed to Agent Orange herbicide and 
authorize presumptive status for VA disability claims associated with this exposure. 
 
Please use the Action Center to ask your legislators to support this important legislation. 
 

 
 

LeJeune Claims May Get Fast-Tracked 
 
The Marine Corps has begun outreach to hundreds of thousands of veterans who served at Camp Lejeune, 
N.C., to educate potential victims of polluted drinking water at Lejeune over a 34-year period, in an era that 
ended 30 years ago. Victims and/or surviving spouses are being asked to file for VA compensation if they 
suffered one of eight ailments linked to the on-base water contamination. Read the full article on the Military 
Advantage Blog. 
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The Veterans Resource Fair on 13 May 2017 
Registration is now open! 

 
Registration for The 2017 Resource Fair is now open.  We are looking for Providers and Volunteers for our 
event to serve our Veteran community. 
 
Please come sign up click HERE  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

VA now Providing Online Daily Burial Schedules 
 for its National Cemeteries 

 
The Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) recently announced a new online Daily Burial Schedule (DBS) for all 
VA national cemeteries, which will allow families and loved ones to retrieve time and location information for 
those being interred, via its National Cemetery Administration (NCA) website. “We pride ourselves on 
continuously improving customer satisfaction and meeting the wishes of Veterans and their loved ones,” said 
interim Under Secretary for Memorial Affairs Ronald E. Walters. “We want manageable information for 
anyone wishing to pay their respects.”  
  
The new feature is available to anyone with a smartphone, tablet or computer. Families may also opt out of 
using this service. Schedules of interments are posted online and updated hourly at: 
www.cem.va.gov/dailyburialschedule.The public can search by national cemetery or last name. DBS will give 
the scheduled committal service date and time, location of the cemetery and funeral home providing services. 
The location of the committal shelter will be provided at the cemetery. In addition, users may also navigate to 
the specific VA national cemetery website for directions and further information. 
  
VA operates 135 national cemeteries and 33 soldiers' lots and monument sites in 40 states and Puerto Rico. 
More than 4 million Americans, including Veterans of every war and conflict, are buried in VA's national 
cemeteries. VA also provides funding to establish, expand, improve and maintain 105 Veterans cemeteries in 
47 states and territories including tribal trust lands, Guam, and Saipan. For Veterans not buried in a VA 
national cemetery, VA provides headstones, markers or medallions to commemorate their service. In 2016, 
VA honored more than 345,000 Veterans and their loved ones with memorial benefits in national, state, tribal 
and private cemeteries. 
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Support SBP/DIC Offset Repeal Legislation 
  
Senator Nelson (FL) has introduced legislation (S. 339) and Congressman Joe Wilson (SC) has introduced 
identical legislation in the house (HR 846) that repeals the SBP/DIC offset for survivors, sometimes referred to 
as the "Military Widows Tax.".  Please use this action center contact your legislators to ask them to support 
this important legislation. 
 
Take Action! 
 

 
 

Immigrant Women Veterans Sought for Book 
 
If you are a woman veteran who was born in another country, you could be part of the next book by widely 
published author Fiona Citkin. Dr. Citkin is seeking to interview foreign-born women veterans from a wide 
range of countries and from all walks of life. Interviews may be conducted by e-mail, over the phone, and/or 
in person. The goal of the book series is to examine the special challenges of female immigrants in the US 
(military). For more information, visit the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) Center for Women Veterans 
website. 
 

 
 

Safeguarding the Integrity of GI Bill Benefits 
 
Colleagues and Fellow Veterans,  
  
Over the past few years you may have heard us using phrases like, “safeguarding the integrity of GI Bill 
benefits” and “protecting our beneficiaries from bad actors,” – but what does this really mean? Unfortunately, 
not every school/institution out there has Veterans’ best interests in mind, so we have been working diligently 
to ensure that our GI Bill beneficiaries don’t fall victim to schools that employ fraudulent, misleading, or 
deceptive practices.  
  
Just recently, we had a major “win” that we hope will set a precedent for the future: 
  
As a result of a student complaint in our GI Bill Feedback System, the owners of the College of Beauty and 
Barber Culture in Chesapeake, Va., were sentenced to jail time and required to pay $4.5 million in restitution. 
The school, which enrolled hundreds of Veterans since 2011, only had a handful pass their licensing exam. The 
investigation also revealed that many students did not receive the required hours of instruction, which 
contradicted information submitted to VA. More information about the case can be found here.  
  
We take our Veterans’ education benefits very seriously, which is why we encourage them to conduct 
thorough research before choosing a school. To assist them, VA is constantly updating the GI Bill Comparison 
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Tool with the number of complaints a school receives, and we add caution flags highlighting important 
information such as investigations, settlements, accreditation issues, or financial issues.  
  
GI Bill beneficiaries, family, and friends can play a part in helping keep schools honest. Reporting Principles of 
Excellence violations and fraudulent schools through the GI Bill Feedback System can help other Veterans and 
dependents to avoid bad actors and protect the integrity of the GI Bill education programs. Students can also 
call the VA Office of the Inspector General hotline at 1-800-488-8244. In both cases, it’s up to you if you want 
to provide contact information or remain anonymous. 
  
We will continue to work hard to provide the most accurate and timely information to our beneficiaries. As 
we navigate these sometimes turbulent waters, we will remain dedicated to providing the best GI Bill 
experience possible for those who fought for us.  
  
V/R, 
  
Curtis L. Coy  
Deputy Under Secretary for Economic Opportunity  
Veterans Benefits Administration  
U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs    
Washington, DC 20420  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

S. 681, the Deborah Sampson Act to Improve VA Services for Women Veterans 
 
On March 21, the Ranking Member of the Senate Committee on Veterans Affairs, Senator Jon Tester, 
introduced S. 681, the Deborah Sampson Act.  This comprehensive measure addresses gender disparities and 
would improve and expand programs and services for women veterans provided by the Department of 
Veterans Affairs (VA).  
  
The bill would establish a pilot program for peer-to-peer counseling and authorizes group retreat counseling 
for women veterans recently separated from military service. It would expand the capabilities within the VA 
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Women Veterans Call Center and extend the number of days, from seven to 14, VA can cover the cost of care 
for newborns of women veterans and authorize medically-necessary transportation for newborns. 
  
The legislation aims to eliminate barriers to care by ensuring every VA medical facility has at least one full-
time or part-time women's health provider, as well as a Women Veterans Program Manager and a Women 
Veteran Program Ombudsman. Additional resources are authorized for mini-residency training in women's 
health for clinicians, and retrofitting VA facilities to enhance privacy, safety and improve the overall 
environment of care for women veterans.  
  
S. 681 would provide support services for women veterans seeking legal assistance and authorizes additional 
grants for organizations supporting women veterans and their families. Finally, The Deborah Sampson Act 
would require data collection and reporting on all VA programs serving veterans, by gender and minority 
status, including a report on the availability of prosthetics for women veterans and would better coordinate 
outreach by centralizing all information for women veterans in one easily accessible place on VA's website. 
  
DAV's 2014 report, Women Veterans: The Long Journey Home identified many of these gaps in VA programs 
for women and has long advocated for a more comprehensive provision of VA women's health services that 
appropriately recognizes and honors their service and sacrifice.  
  
Please contact your elected representatives to urge co-sponsorship and passage of S. 681. A letter has been 
prepared for this purpose or you may write your own to express your personal views. Click the link below to 
log in and send your message: 
 
As always, thank you for your support. 
 
Click HERE and send your message! 
 

 
 

AF Suicide Prevention Resources 
 
The U.S. Air Force has a comprehensive approach to suicide prevention through several sources. 
Comprehensive Airman Fitness (CAF) program includes Airmen being on the lookout for signs of impending 
suicide. The Behavioral Health Optimization Program embeds behavioral health providers within base primary 
care clinics to deliver brief, behaviorally-based interventions. Military One Source provides services 24 hours a 
day by phone at 800-342-9647 and on the Military One Source website. Other resources available include 
the Air Force Suicide Prevention website, the Airman's Guide for Assisting Personnel in Distress, and the 
Military Crisis Line by calling 1-800-273-8255, press 1, text 838255, or chatting at the Military Crisis Line 
website. For more information, visit the Wingman Online website and the Air Force Suicide Prevention 
website. 
 

 
 

 
 

On February 21, 2017, an interim final rule was published in the federal register that extended the period of 
eligibility for firms in the Veterans First program from two years to three years. Center for Verification & 
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Evaluation (CVE) believed that due to Executive Order 13771, implementation of the rule would be delayed 
until March 21. On March 20, we recognized that the Executive Order did not apply and that the rule was 
effective on the date of publication.  In response to this recognition CVE reinstated all VOSB that expired 
during that time period and extended their period of eligibility in accordance with the interim final rule.  CVE 
notified all firms that they have been reinstated, and is not aware of any firms that were adversely affected by 
the temporary expiration.     
 

 
 

VA Offering Services for MST Victims 
 
The Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) is providing all care for mental and physical health conditions related 
to military sexual trauma (MST) free of charge, and veterans do not need to have reported their experiences 
of MST at the time or have other documentation that they occurred in order to receive free MST-related 
health care. Service connection (VA disability compensation) is also not required, and veterans may be able to 
receive free MST-related care even if they are not eligible for other VA care. VA offers a full continuum of 
mental health services for both male and female veterans who experienced MST. For more information, read 
the VA VAntage Point Blog. 
 

 
 

Change to Spouse Federal Hiring Preference Awaits Clarification 
 
Federal hiring officials are working to clarify whether a military spouse hiring preference change included in a 
2016 law is retroactive, a question that could change eligibility for thousands of potential applicants.The hiring 
measure, known as PPP-S, allows military spouse dependents to receive preference when applying for a 
Defense Department federal job after a permanent change-of-station move. For more details, see this 
Military.com article. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

VA Affirms Commitment with States 
 
Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) Secretary David Shulkin recently outlined his top-10 priorities and 
reaffirmed VA's commitment to working with the states through a memorandum of agreement. State 
veterans affairs agencies are second only to the VA in providing benefits and services to veterans and their 
families. State agencies primarily assist Veterans with accessing and applying for federal VA care and benefits. 
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Each state government offers additional benefits or services to their veterans. For more information, read 
the VA VAntage Point Blog. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

U.S. Government Accountability Office Reports 

 

1) Airport Funding: FAA's and Industry's Cost Estimates for Airport Development. 
2) Aviation Certification: FAA Has Made Continued Progress in Improving Its Processes for U.S. Aviation 

Products. 
3) Building Partner Capacity: Inventory of Department of Defense Security Cooperation and Department 

of State Security Assistance Efforts. 
4) Commercial Space Launch Insurance: Weakness in FAA's Insurance Calculation May Expose the Federal 

Government to Excess Risk. 
5) Defense Commissaries: DOD Needs to Improve Business Processes to Ensure Patron Benefits and 

Achieve Operational Efficiencies. 
6) Immigration Status Verification for Benefits: Actions Needed to Improve Effectiveness and Oversight. 
7) KC-46 Tanker Modernization: Delivery of First Fully Capable Aircraft Has Been Delayed over One Year 

and Additional Delays Are Possible. 
8) VA Disability Benefits: Additional Planning Would Enhance Efforts to Improve the Timeliness of 

Appeals Decisions. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Star Card at the Commissary: Good or Bad? 
 
In October, you’ll be able to use your Star Card at the commissary. Like any tool, the Military Star card can be 
used in a positive way, or in a negative way. For more on the pros and cons, see this Paycheck Chronicles post. 
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Meet Employers at Fort Lee & Norfolk 3/29 & 3/30 
 
The NCOA is Hosting 25 Job Fairs Across the US and Europe in 2017. Register Now: Fort Lee, VA March 
29th and Norfolk, VA March 30th. Or find a Job Fair near you. 
 

 
 

 
 

The Veterans-For-Change website has been under construction since day one back in 2009 and every day 
since then.  The looks pretty much stay the same, but in the background constant improvement and change is 
being done to make our website the most user friendly “One-Stop-Shop” website to find almost everything 
you might have tried to find searching the internet. 
 
Almost a hundred people have been involved; collecting web links to documents now houses on the VFC 
website, collecting thousands of web links for various issues, illnesses and benefits.  Creating forums for all 
eras of service and two forums one just for men and one just for woman where you can go question, 
comment, share medical and personal concerns, what ever you’d like it to be. 
 
We also have a forum with a licensed Mental Health Worker, again where you can seek help or just ask 
questions. 
 
We average 1,700 hits per day, and downloads average 1,000 per day with a total 3,228,528 visitors as of 
Friday. 
 
If you subscribe you will have full access to the entire website and best of all it’s FREE of charge!  You just 
need a valid E-mail address so the system can send you a confirmation E-Mail.  Once received, click on the link 
to be authorized automatically. 
 
www.veterans-for-change.org 
 

• Documents Library with over 15,905 documents on-line (Updated: 12/12/16) 

• FAQ’s with more than 1,600 FAQ’s and answers 

• Multiple Forums 
o Afghanistan Veterans 
o FMP - Foreign Medial Program 
o Gulf War & Desert Storm Veterans 
o Iraq Veterans 
o Korean Veterans 
o Men Veterans Forum 
o Mental Health for Veterans 
o Political Issues 
o Suggestion Box 
o The Mess Hall 
o VA Hospitals and Medical Centers 
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o Veteran Affairs 
o Vietnam Veterans 
o Welcome Mat 
o Women Veterans Forum 
o WW II Veterans 

• Job Postings 

• Memorial Pages (Updated: 10/10/16) 

• News (Articles On-Line: 6,389) 

• Polls 

• Web Links, more than 3,543, Added 1 New Links (Updated: 03/28/17) 
 
If you have a submission for the memorial pages, E-Mail:  Jim.Davis@veterans-for-change.org 
 

 
 

Aetna Vet Career Fairs Across the Nation This Week 
 
Aetna is hiring for multiple openings across multiple job groups at veteran job fairs this week in California, 
Florida, Kansas, North Carolina, Pennsylvania, and Virginia, from March 30 to April 1. These roles range in 
scope of skillsets and skill levels. You can learn more or apply for these roles by visiting aetna-
veterans.jobs and entering the five digits REQID in the search box. All the job fairs are listed on 
the Military.com Upcoming Job Fair page. 
 

 
 

 
 

https://twitter.com/Veterans4Change 
 

 
 

We Need Your Help: Take a Survey & You Could Win a Tablet 
 
March Marketing, in conjunction with Military.com, is conducting a survey to help address veterans' needs 
related to shopping in order to improve store experiences. We greatly appreciate your response and will keep 
all answers anonymous. Upon completion of the survey, you can be entered into a drawing for a free 
Microsoft Surface Pro Tablet. 
 

 
 

Links to Other Stories 
 

1) Accusations Dogs Were “Intentionally Injured, Killed” During Medical Testing at McGuire Veteran’s 
Hospital 

2) Indebted 

mailto:Jim.Davis@veterans-for-change.org
http://aetna-veterans.jobs/
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3) Robotic Brace for Veterans of Spinal Cord Injury 
4) Study shows volunteering improves mental health in Veterans 
5) VA and GAO Agree: Appeals Reform Needed 
6) VA, DOD study a major breakthrough for understanding PTSD 
7) VA’s modernization of the claims process continues 

 
You can help VFC by reading articles posted and commenting at the bottom and rate the articles.  If you don’t 
have an account, sign up today, it’s FREE.  Your comments and rankings tell us what type of information you 
want most. 
 
Check us out today:   www.veterans-for-change.org 
 

 
 

 
 

Support Caregiver Expansion 
 
We applaud Senators Patty Murray, Susan Collins, and Representative Jim Langevin for introducing the 
"Military and Veteran Caregiver Services Improvement Act" on March 9, 2017. 
  
DAV has worked diligently for several years as a part of a larger coalition of veterans organizations that 
promoted the advent of family caregiver support services for severely injured and ill veterans. Congress finally 
responded by enacting Public Law 111-163, the Caregivers and Veterans Omnibus Health Services Act of 2010. 
However, that law limited services and supports to family caregivers of veterans who were injured or became 
severely ill in military service only on or after September 11, 2001. That omission left thousands of veterans' 
families without the level of caregiver support and services they have needed because those veterans' health 
challenges, many from war injuries, occurred before that effective date. 
  
If enacted, the Military and Veteran Caregiver Services Improvement Act would responsibly and finally 
address these families' needs on the same basis as those of veterans injured after September 11, 2001. 
Ultimately, when fully implemented, the bill would improve the lives of tens of thousands of veteran families, 
and will save the federal government a significant amount of resources that otherwise would need to be spent 
to provide institutional solutions to these veterans' health challenges and health maintenance. This bill is both 
beneficial to these families and a taxpayer-friendly measure. 
  
Please write your elected representatives to urge co-sponsorship and support of passage of S. 591 and H.R. 
1472. A letter has been prepared for this purpose or you may write your own to express your views. As always, 
thank you for your support. 
 
Click HERE and send your message! 
 

 
 

Portraits Coming to VA Facilities 
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In the last few weeks, there have been a number of inquiries from the public in regards to the lack of photos 
of the President of the United States in Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) facilities. These facilities have 
been anxiously awaiting an official photo of the president to arrive. Now, VA Secretary Shulkin has issued 
guidance to break from protocol. By direction of the secretary, VA facilities have been instructed to 
temporarily display an image from the White House's website until an official portrait of President Trump is 
released. For more information, read the VA VAntage Point Blog. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Fry Scholarship / Survivors' and Dependents' Educational Assistance (DEA) Update 
 
Colleagues and Fellow Veterans, 
  
Everyone knows VA provides many programs for veterans and their families to assist with life after the 
military, but did you know that VA has GI Bill programs that offer education assistance to survivors and 
dependents of veterans? There are many wonderful nonprofit organizations that offer scholarships to the 
families of our heroes. We honor and encourage all of them, but want everyone to ensure they do not accept 
them in lieu of what the VA provides. Families have earned the programs discussed below – it is not an either 
or situation. 
  
The Marine Gunnery Sergeant John David Fry Scholarship (Fry Scholarship) is available for children and 
spouses of Service members who died in the line of duty while serving on active duty on or after September 
11, 2001. Children may use benefits until their 33rd birthday; and spouses’ eligibility ends at the earlier of 15 
years from the date of death or the date of remarriage. See our fact sheet for more detailed information. 
Eligible beneficiaries attending school may receive up to 36 months of benefits. This includes full in-state 
tuition & fees for public schools, and private or foreign school tuition & fees are capped at a statutory 
maximum amount per academic year. Additionally, students may receive a monthly housing allowance and 
stipend for books & supplies. We’ve worked hard to support and implement laws that make programs like this 
available. On December 16, 2016, a new provision of the law extended the benefit eligibility period to January 
1, 2021, for the spouses of Service members that died between September 11, 2001 and December 31, 2005. 
This provides surviving spouses with additional time to use the Fry Scholarship benefits. Check out our letter 
to spouses for more information on what has changed. Federal law also requires schools to charge in-state 
tuition and fee amounts to qualifying dependents using the Fry Scholarship at a public institution of higher 
learning located in the state where they currently live. We’re working to ensure that all states come into 
compliance, and the public can track our progress through the use of a map available on our website.  
  
Survivors' and Dependents' Educational Assistance (DEA) offers education and training benefits to the spouses 
and children of veterans who are permanently and totally disabled due to a service-related condition, 
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veterans who died while on active duty, or who died as a result of a service-related condition. Children must 
generally use benefits between the ages of 18 and 26; and spouses generally have a 10 year period in which to 
use benefits, or a 20 year period for spouses of Service members who die on active duty or veterans that 
receive a permanent and total rating effective within 3 years of release from active duty. Benefits may be 
used for degree and certificate programs, apprenticeships, and/or on-the-job training. See our DEA pamphlet 
for more detailed information. 
  
Sometimes it can seem as though the VA is a giant government organization that only processes claims. 
However, the majority of our employees here are either veterans or the family member of a veteran. In fact, 
many of us use or have used these benefits ourselves. We assure you that each day we’re working hard to 
provide the best care and benefit programs and upholding the VA motto, “to care for him who shall have 
borne the battle and for his widow, and his orphan.”  
  
Very Respectfully, 
  
Curtis L. Coy  
Deputy Under Secretary for Economic Opportunity  
Veterans Benefits Administration  
U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs    
Washington, DC 20420  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

If you received this newsletter as a courtesy or a forward from a friend or relative, you can sign up to receive 
in your E-mail every week. 
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Bills to Increase Payment for Adult Day Health Care in State Homes 
 
Senator Orrin Hatch (UT) and Representative Lee Zeldin [NY-1] introduced legislation (S. 324 and H.R. 1005) 
designed to increase the availability of adult day health care services for severely disabled veterans.  If 
enacted, the legislation would increase the current reimbursement to state veterans homes for the provision 
of adult day health care services to severely disabled veterans who are eligible for, but do not receive, full-
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time skilled nursing home care paid for by the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA), with no cost to the 
veteran.  
  
Under current law, veterans who require nursing home care due to a service-connected disability or who have 
a VA disability rating of 70% or more can receive full-time nursing home care inside a state veterans home at 
no cost; however, the law does not allow those same severely disabled veterans to benefit from adult day 
health care, which is a less costly non-institutional alternative many prefer.  S. 324 and H.R. 1005 would 
amend existing law to authorize VA to pay state veterans homes a per diem rate that is 65% of the per diem 
otherwise payable for full-time skilled nursing home care for these same severely disabled veterans. 
  
Adult day health care, which is currently offered by only three state homes, provides comprehensive medical, 
nursing and personal care services combined with social activities for physically or cognitively impaired adults. 
Under this program, veterans are brought to the state home for 6-8 hours where they can receive any 
necessary medical care -- including physical, occupational or speech therapy -- as well as nutritional and social 
services.  Adult day health care allows severely disabled veterans who might otherwise need skilled nursing 
services to receive these services several times a week while continuing to live at home. 
  
If enacted, these bills would enable more state veterans homes across the country to offer adult day health 
care programs for these deserving veterans.  The legislation would also provide important relief and support 
for their family caregivers. DAV Resolution 127 calls for legislation to provide state homes  with greater 
flexibility in providing eligible veterans medically necessary long-term supports and services.   
  
Please contact your elected officials and urge them to support passage of the State Veterans Home Adult Day 
Health Care Improvement Act of 2017 (S. 324 and H.R. 1005) during the 115th Congress. 
 
Click HERE and send your message: 
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